
 

 

  

 

Dear Hope Presbyterian Church 

Sorry for this long pause since the last update we have sent out. I think this is 

the 4th or 5th time we have started this update. 



 

 

Sometimes we may wonder 

what faith really does to our lives?? 
 

Many things had happened and it has been truly a journey of faith for both of us. Regardless 
of all the challenges we have been and are still going through, we can tell you with 100% 
confident that this faith we have in Christ is our strength, our anchor. Knowing our God who 
is all-knowing, who holds the future, who has unfailing love for us keeps us in this boat of 
peace through the crazy stormy wild open sea. 

 

 

This updates is a little long as we share our journey with you. 

If you do not have the time now, feel free to jump to the last paragraph for the update 

and prayer points, we need and appreciate your prayers. 

 

 

Last summer we had a 3 month furlough back in Asia, we spent a great time in 

both HK and Singapore. We stayed with our families, spent quality time with 

them, met up with lots of friends, shared with our churches about the ministries 

here in Greece. It is also during this period of time we found out that we are 

expecting our 2nd child!! We were blessed, encouraged and recharged by our 

time there and we were ready to be back. 



 

  

 

  

 

We landed in Athen’s airport early August and soon after few days of unpacking 

we packed our bags again for the summer youth camp we have been involved 

since 2 years ago. That whole week of youth camp was little tiring but it was a 

good start for us as we were reconnecting with many of the Greeks we knew 

and it allowed us to brush up our greek again. After the camp, we were busy 

picking up works and getting ready for the new year to start (the ministry year is 

usually from Sept - Jun). 

 

  

One Saturday morning in the mid of August, Suanne received a whatsapp 

message from her brother regarding her mom, who had cancer and was under 

going chemo treatment, she was admitted to the hospital emergency room and 



 

was transferred to ICU. The situation did not look good at all. Within 24 hours, 

we found ourselves with our bags again and heading to the airport for an 

emergency flight back to HK. We had never done this before, we were not sure 

what to expect but only prayed and  trusting God’s sovereignty at that moment. 

Praise God that throughout the process He has blessed our family with lots of 

support (especially in prayers) and gave us great peace. He also brought 

healing to Suanne’s mom and by God’s grace, 2 weeks later at the beginning of 

Sept we were able to head back to Greece for the start of the ministry season. 

  

Then we thought to ourselves, “Finally, now we can resume our lives!!” 

September was a busy month. We were busy training and orientating new long-

termers, organizing the 10th anniversary celebration of OM Greece, visiting 

schools for Kharis as we planned to send her to nursery school. We also 

reconnected with ministries we have been involved before, especially at the 

community center our church runs in our neighborhood. We were very excited 

as they were going to start a new church there for those who are interested to 

know more about the Gospel. We were very honored to be invited to be part of 

the core team of this new church plant as this affirmed our relationship with the 



 

brothers and sisters here. Also not to mention, to get ready for the 1st short 

term team from our supporting church in Oct!! How exciting was it :) 

 

  

  



 

As we were running around for all these things, we were very convinced that we 

still have a good few years to stay here in Greece for all the works He has laid 

in front of us. With this faith, we have started to apply for our resident permit at 

the beginning of Oct, and this time we were applying for a 5-years permit. 

Things started to seems a little uncertain to us when we went for the mid-term 

details scan of our 2nd child. Our doctor told us that the heart of the baby 

doesn’t seems to work normally, so he referred us to a specialist for further 

scan. We were at the specialist clinic till 1am that night, and found out that our 

baby has a heart defect. The news was obviously surprising and shocking, but 

thank God that very quickly we felt the peace of God that He is in control. We 

were given the suggestion to consider going back to Asia for the birth and 

further medical treatment of the baby so as we were considering continue to 

stay or not (the medical support here in Greece is not bad too), we were praying 

and waiting for our final confirmation - our resident permit. 

  

Our prayer was that if we got more than 2 years of permit, then we would 

continue to stay in Greece for the birth and follow up treatment, meanwhile, if it 

would be less than 2 years then very likely we would need to go back to Asia as 

practically speaking we would not have enough time before the baby health 



 

situation is good enough to travel (it requires us to travel back to Asia for an 

entry visa every time we need to renew our permit). This was a very important 

confirmation for us as this would determine whether God allowing us to stay 

longer or to leave for good (at least for the next 2 years or more depends on the 

health situation of the baby). So 2 weeks ago, we went to collect our permit, 

and to our disappointment, we were only granted for a 1 year permit. 

 

Therefore, we know clearly it’s God call for us to return to Asia. It 

was sad for us as we just started to see things happening, getting more involve 

with ministries and being accepted and trusted in the community here, however, 

we know and trust that God is in control of the whole situation. We are not sure 

what God's purpose for us to return yet, but we will choose to obey and follow 

His will. As a result, now we are starting to arrange our move back to Hong 

Kong after different considerations. We will be leaving Greece in 2 weeks time 

and flying out on the 12th Dec before Suanne is not allow to travel. 

 

As for now, please pray for – 

  

1.            
Healing for our 2nd child. 

  

2.            
Provision for all the foreseeable 

challenge, e.g. finding a place to rent 

in Hong Kong, availability of place in 

school for Kharis, doctor and hospital 

arrangement for the birth of the baby 

and further medical treatment after 

birth. 

  

3.            
Good closure of our time here, as 

we spend the next 2 weeks saying 

goodbye to people and ministries 

here in Greece. Also pray that we 

will be able to sort out the things in 



our house here before we leave. 

  

4.  

Clear guidance and direction for 

God’s will in our lives especially the 

next step after we are back in Asia. 

  

5.            
Wisdom in all the upcoming decision 

making regarding the move. 

  

6. 
Patients and peace for both of us to 

handle the combination of relocation, 

re-entry and readjustment to family 

of 4 in the next few months. 
  

 

We are very glad that we can celebrate 
Kharis's 2nd birthday here in Greece!! 

 

 

 

Praise God that baby #2 is growing fine 
in Suanne's tummy besides the 

condition of her heart. 
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